

13 August 2014

Lindsay R Kennard fyi-request-1804-58709451@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Lindsay Kennard

Official Information Act 1982 request: Scott Watson

I refer to my letters of 25 July and 8 August 2014 about your request for copies of the Independent Police Conduct Authority (IPCA) report into Operation Tam, received as part of a larger request for official information about Scott Watson's application for the Royal prerogative of mercy through the FYI.org.nz website on 11 July 2014.

The IPCA received two complaints about Operation Tam - one from Mr Keith Hunter and the other from Scott Watson's father, Chris Watson. Following its investigation the IPCA completed two letters of report; one to Mr Hunter and the other to Mr Watson.

In response to your original request, copies of both letters of report are attached.

Yours sincerely

Tania Warburton

Acting Chief Legal Counsel

4.60 R.

Office of Legal Counsel